
Edgewater News 

GREETINGS FROM EDGEWATER! 
 
A Fond Farewell 
Edgewater’s administrative assistant, Adele Harrington, has tenured her res-
ignation effective Oct. 6.  Adele has served Edgewater well in her 11 years 
here and her service has been greatly appreciated.   We’re sorry to see her 
go and wish her much luck as she pursues other endeavors.  At this time, 
the board is investigating alternatives to best meet residents’ needs and will 
keep everyone up-to-date with any decisions being made.  In the meantime, 
please feel free to contact any of the board members with questions and 
concerns. 
 
Project Updates 
Currently, work is wrapping up on  the office apartment and stairs.  Replace-
ment of bushes in front of buildings C through H is complete, thanks to the 
landscaping committee.  Thanks for all of the hard work and planning! 
 
Important Mailing Coming Soon 
As mentioned in the August newsletter, the board of managers has recently 
updated the ECA rules and regulations based on issues and comments that 
have come up in the past year, as well as a new fine structure adopted earli-
er this year.  The revised rules were adopted at the September board meet-
ing and can be found on the website under “Bylaws/Rules” in the Resident 
Information section.  A copy will also be mailed to all owners; please be sure 
to share this with your renters.  Also included in the mailing will be updated 
emergency procedures. 

 
A New Face at Edgewater! 
Richard D. Clawson, a Westfield resident most of his life, will be replacing 
Adele in the office. Rick comes to us with a well-rounded business back-
ground and spent most of his adult years in the printing industry. He was 
Westfield Village Clerk for a period, and during the 70’s and 80’s Rick was 
also employed by the Village of Westfield as a part-time police patrolman. 
He has three grown children and 7 grandchildren. 
In the fall, you might see him on the football field, officiating high school and 
midget league football games. 
 
Office Hours will be: Mon&Tues: 11am-4pm, Wed-Fri: 10am-3pm 
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God grant 

me the  

serenity to 

accept the 

people I 

cannot 

change, the 

courage to 

change the 

one I can, 

and the  

wisdom to 

know it's 

me.   

~Author  

unknown 



SOCIAL AND RECREATION UPDATES!! 
 

 
Edgewater Neighbors, 
  
As the summer season winds down the Rec and Social Committee would like to thank 
you for your support by making donations, attending events and helping with various 
projects.   
  
Though we may not be as active through the Fall and Winter months we will be planning 
several activities for your enjoyment.  Thanks to Board member, Ann Carden infor-
mation is available in the "Rec and Social Committee" area of the website http://
www.edgewaterdondos.net/Residents-Page.html about many of the activities and pro-
jects the Rec and Social Committee has completed so far this year along with meeting 
minutes, upcoming events, etc.    

  
We now have a monthly calendar of events available on the website.  The calendar will 
also be included in the Newsletter so that you will be aware of upcoming activities 
planned by your Committee.  To view the calendar for October just click on the hotlink 
above, enter the password, click on "Upcoming Events" then the calendar. 
  
Janet Greene has decided to step down as Co-Chair of the Rec and Social Committee to 
pursue other interests at Edgewater and in the community.  Janet has promised to re-
main very active on the Committee.  We thank her for all her hard work and look forward 
to her continuing participation on the Committee.  We wish her the very best with her 
new endeavors. 
  

Please continue supporting the Rec and Social Committee by participating in scheduled 

events.  As always, we welcome your comments and suggestions.  

Other news: 

 

The Social and Rec committee held a luncheon 

for employees and Board, which was very well-

attended and enjoyed by all!  Thank you for 

your efforts!! 

 

The heat in the gym will be kept at a minimum 

during the winter months, so as to keep the 

electric bill under control.  Thank you in ad-

vance for your understanding! 

 

Stay tuned for more events in the coming 

months!!  
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